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 COUNTY OF SAN MATEO 
Parks Department  

 
 

DATE: March 31, 2014 
COMMISSION MEETING DATE:  April 3, 2014 

 
TO: 
 

Parks and Recreation Commission 

FROM: 
 

Scott Lombardi, Superintendent 

SUBJECT: 
 

Fitzgerald Marine Reserve Parking Lot – Revised Plans 
 

 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Review and approve proposed plans for the Fitzgerald Marine Reserve parking lot. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
For several years County Parks has been working to improve the Fitzgerald Marine 
Reserve parking lot to better handle storm water runoff, address the number and type of 
parking spaces, and improve Americans with Disabilities Act compliant (ADA) access.  
There have been several draft alternatives reviewed by the Parks and Recreation 
Commission, the Planning Commission and the public.  The site plan before you is the 
preferred alternative that addresses the following:   
 

1) Creates a storm water settling pond outside of the 50-foot riparian buffer zone of 
San Vicente Creek to filter parking lot runoff before being discharged into San 
Vicente Creek. 

2) Preserves the number of existing parking spaces while increasing ADA parking 
spaces to meet current parking lot requirements. 

3) Improves ADA accessible pathways from ADA parking spaces to the ADA 
compliant restroom. 

4) Provides for an ADA compliant asphalt path on the west side of California Street, 
which provides a link for the California Coastal Trail.    

 
DISCUSSION: 
The current plans are being reviewed and considered for issuance of a Coastal 
Development Permit by the County Planning Commission at their May 14, 2014 
hearing.   The goal is to construct the project late summer/early fall of 2014. 
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FISCAL IMPACT: 
The project is being funded by a grant from a State Water Resources Control Board 
grant as part of efforts to improve water quality in the Fitzgerald Area of Special 
Biological Significance.    
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